
Council Order: 2023-066   Introduced by: Town Manager Brian Howard    

         December 11, 2023 

 

Transfer of General Fund Free Cash for local match portion of Senior Van 

To see if the Randolph Town Council will vote to approve a transfer of $26,260 from the 

certified General Fund free cash for the local match portion of 20% related to the Mass DOT 

grant to purchase a new van. 

Explanation:  The town has received a state MassDOT grant for the purchase of a new vehicle 

for senior van transportation.  There is a 20% local match requirement.  The cost of the van is 

$121,000 (state: $96,800, town: $24,200).  The town has added two items not part of the base bid 

at a cost of $2,060: a back up camera system and divider between the driver and the back area 

(this used to be standard on the van).   

 


